WEARSIDE FOOTBALL LEAGUE
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING

TUESDAY 5TH MAY 2015

Apologies were sent for M. Spedding, D. Keys, B. Gunn and W. Robson. Everyone else attended including new members Michael Grant, Frank Thompson and Wilf Lazenby who have joined from the Wearside Combination League.

1. The minutes of the April 2015 meeting were distributed and accepted as a true copy.

2. Correspondence: The League was invited to the FA Conference regarding Grassroots Football of which they did not attend.
Prudhoe Town FC had withdrew their resignation from the League.

3. Finance Report: There was a loss of £1,320 and £2,000 was to be spent on stretchers.

4. Annfield Plain FC: They appeared before the committee due to them failing to fulfil a fixture against Easington Colliery AFC on 25/4/2015. The outcome was that they were fined as per league rule £150 and £40 for the cost of food of which is to be forwarded to Easington.

5. Hartlepool FC: In a game against Seaton Carew FC it was reported that there was too many people in the dugouts, K. Harrison was to write to Hartlepool FC  about the matter. The issue was to be placed on file and if the matter occurs again then action will be taken.

6. Promotion (Level 6 Ground Grading): Easington, Horden, Whitehaven got there ground grading, Stockton Town withdrew. Redcar Athletic were to get an inspection on 11/05/2015 with both K. Harrison and D. Robinson (Northern League) to inspect.

7. League Vacancy: There is to be 1 place up for grabs for the 2015/16 season due to Brandon United not being relegated from the Northern League thanks to a reprieve.

8. League Presentation: It was decided that the cost of the ticket would be £25, entertainment and food menu had been finalised.
9. Rule Changes: Proposed new rules for the 2015/16 were distributed and discussed. Also the cost of a 2nd transfer is to be scrapped with the 3rd transfer to cost £30. This was proposed by K. Gibson and 2nded by K. Oliver.
10.  2015 A.G.M: Due to the high number of attendees a change in venue was mentioned with Harton and Westoe CW a possible destination.

11.  Charter Standard: Horden CW FC and Hartlepool FC both failed to meet the deadline, both clubs said that they had done the relevant work.

12.  Development Division: At this point Sue Topping declared an interest and left the meeting.

There was a long discussion re the division and the issues the league have had with the County F.A., it was agreed that if DFA council accepted the latest Sanction Committee decision the league would appeal to the F.A. in London.

At the time of the meeting, 18 teams will contest the new League for the 2015/16 season with teams paying £35 for cup competitions.

13.  Roles for 2015/16 season: F. Thompson – Deputy Chairman (proposal), Michael Grant - Administration, Matthew Malton – Fixtures Secretary (Development Division), Jimmy Johnson – Registrations Secretary (Both Wearside League and Development Division).
Meeting closed at 2108hrs.
